
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, 13 July 2021 4:08 PM
To: Information Management Team
Subject: 

Good Afternoon Laura,
I’ve just discovered that Clark Stiles is away until 02 August.
Can you please help:
Warwick Johnston’s 2016 history of the APH is listed in the HCC Public Facility Heritage Building
Inventory. I can’t seem to find it, as I want to send it to a potential researcher/author.
If possible, can you please send me a link?
Thank you
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From: Information Management Team
To:
Subject:
Date: Thursday, 15 July 2021 3:30:00 PM
Attachments: Avalon Public Hall 14 Mabey Rd Dec2015.pdf
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Tēnā koe 

Please find attached the document you have requested. 

Our understanding is that this document was part of a previous heritage assessment of the
Avalon Public Hall. As you are aware, council  is currently underway with another review of
heritage buildings in Lower Hutt.

If you would like any further information regarding the District Plan and current heritage
assessment please contact Benjamin Haddrell, Policy Planner, on
Benjamin.Haddrell@huttcity.govt.nz.

Nāku noa, nā

Kate Ostapowicz (she/her)
Senior Advisor, Official Information

Hutt City Council, 30 Laings Road, Private Bag 31912, Lower Hutt 5040, New Zealand 
W www.huttcity.govt.nz




















